OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, April 9, 2010

Present:  Gideon Alegado, John Block, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Kate Sanders, Gary Tiedeman, Jo Anne Trow. 

Absent: Bill Smart, Terri Tower
Meeting called to order at 10:09 by President Jo Anne Trow.

Approval of minutes: The March meeting minutes were approved as distributed and revised via email.

Treasurer’s report:  Carol Kronstad reported: For the OSU Foundation account: July 1, 2009  beginning balance, $21065.36; Income to date, $7858.00; Expenses to date, $4612.70; Ending balance, $24310.66.
For the OSU account (XURA): July 1, 2009 beginning balance, $9000.00; Expenses to date, $ 3526.69; Ending balance, $ 5473.31.

Committee Reports
Golf comm: No report. The next annual tournament is scheduled for September 15, 2010.

Member Services Comm: Curt McCann and Jo Anne Trow reported that the Pre-retirement program offered a second time on April 7th had an excellent turnout and was very successful. The committee and the Board thought that it would be a good idea to offer this program on a yearly basis. The committee plans to offer the “Prepare to Care” program in October and the “Financial Storm” program in November. The Board felt that this was a good schedule.

Curt informed us that the Committee has generated a number of ideas for additional programs. The ideas he mentioned drew considerable interest and included: a Dave Frohnmayer report on the state of Oregon, the ethics of tax reform, and health reform. Carol Kronstad felt that we should plan on about three Member Services programs per year so that there is not too much competition with the Program Committee. Gary Tiedeman pointed out that there is a definite distinction between the two efforts, in that Member Services are more informational, in contrast to the Program offerings which involve visits, trips, and active participation in functions of interest. Erin Haynes suggested that each year, one or more of our OSURA offerings in either category should have direct appeal to those who are nearing retirement. This would not only provide a service, but also a good inducement to join OSURA.
Program Comm: Curt McCann reported that there two remaining program for this academic year: a tour of the new Energy Center on 35th St. at 3:00 P.M. on April 21, and a tour of the Oregon Gardens in Silverton on May 20. Both events will be publicized via email notices to members. Susan Poole reported that although there are a number of dedicated people on this key committee, no one has yet been identified as a replacement for Curt as Chair of this committee. There are several ideas for programs already under consideration (refer to the March Board minutes.)
Membership Comm: No report.
Scholarship Comm: Susan Poole reported that the committee met to evaluate the forty-seven applications received. Two candidates emerged at the top of the list, each having very strong academic credentials and letters of recommendation. Both candidates have been involved with aspects of healthy aging and offered plans for their future work and interests in this field. Susan moved for acceptance of the committee report and decisions. The motion received approval from all present, with John Block abstaining because he knows one of the recipients.

The awardees will be introduced at the May Annual OSURA meeting and will receive a $1000 scholarship at that time. Susan expressed appreciation for her fellow committee members who made a substantial effort to evaluate the large number of applications involved. Susan Poole becomes President of OSURA in May and she announced that John Block will takeover as the new chair of the Scholarship Committee.

Newsletter/Directory: Gary Tiedeman reported that he has interviewed Emery Castle for the lead article for the Spring Newsletter. He is also working on several other articles, with the goal of getting everything ready for publication prior to the Annual Meeting.
Volunteer Comm: No report this meeting, as Terri Tower is away, but at the March meeting, Terri said that everything is set up for the April 21 Career Fair.
Nominations Comm: No report. The candidate list for new Board members was presented in March.

 

Old Business
Annual Meeting. This meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 12. 2:30-5:00 P.M. at the OSU Foundation. Vice-President Luanne Lawrence will be the featured speaker and President Ed Ray will bring greetings to OSURA and speak on a topic yet to be decided. Although further refinement of the meeting schedule is required, the Board agreed on a 2:30 P.M.start with members socializing and paying dues, if they wish to do so, followed by the formal business meeting at about 3:00 P.M., consisting of election of new Board members,  recognition of the “Volunteer-of-the-Year, introduction of our two scholarship awardees, followed by any new business that may arise. The invited talks will begin thereafter, at or before 4:00 P.M.
Northwest Retirees Annual Meeting. Jo Anne Trow reported that Terri Tower will represent us at this year’s meeting, May 5-7 in Bellingham, WA on the Western Washington University campus.
New Business

Election of officers. The Nominations Committee recommendation of Terri Tower as the candidate for President-elect, Carol Kronstad as continuing Treasurer and Jim Krueger as continuing  Secretary was moved. The election of these officers was unanimous.

June meeting. Susan Poole suggested that the Board hold a retreat for the June meeting, in lieu of the regular meeting. The objective would be to welcome the new Board members and to look at future plans for OSURA. She offered to host such an event. There was general agreement that this is a worthwhile idea. Details to come. 

The suggestion was made that we prepare in advance for University Day in September, specifically to find some promotional item that we could hand out to visitors at the OSURA booth.

Meeting adjourned at 11:45 A.M.    Next meeting: Annual Meeting, May 12, 2:30 P.M., at the OSU Foundation Building , 35th and Western. 
Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

